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GLOBE Hydrology Investigation, Camp Nuhop
Cover: Forest Lookout, Camp Roosevelt Firebird



As we reflect on 2018, we cannot help but focus on the success of our grantmaking. 2018 was a
milestone year for the Muskingum Watershed Conservancy Foundation (Foundation); in January, we
awarded our 100th grant! The Foundation has awarded 111 grants totaling more than $370,000. This
year’s annual report highlights our grants and the impact they have made throughout the Muskingum
Watershed Conservancy District (MWCD). Through our grants, the Foundation furthers its mission of
enhancing recreational opportunities and conservation efforts on Conservancy District lands and waters.

Our grant projects can be found throughout the MWCD. Each MWCD park has been impacted by the
Foundation, from large, impressive facilities like the Messerly Recreation Center at Charles Mill Lake Park
to smaller facilities like the Butch Heavilin Memorial Dog Park at Atwood Lake Park. The Foundation’s
impact can be seen in numerous recreational amenities like new playground equipment at Piedmont Lake
and new basketball hoops at Tappan Lake Park.

Our grants have also significantly impacted youth camps around the MWCD lakes. The Board of Trustees
awarded its third round of Mini Grants in 2018. Four youth camps received grants for environmental
education and outdoor recreation projects. Since 2016, the Foundation has awarded 13 Mini Grants
totaling over $15,000. As our cover photo illustrates, the Mini Grant program helps give children
opportunities to learn and take memories with them. The Foundation is honored to support the inspiring
work of the youth camps along MWCD lakes, and we look forward to continuing to fund great projects
each year through our Mini Grants.

All these successes would not be possible, though, without the generous support from our members,
donors, and event sponsors. Your contributions have supported great recreation and conservation
projects throughout the watershed, not only at Conservancy District facilities, but also for communities,
nonprofit groups, youth camps, and local emergency service departments.

With your continued support, we will be able to fund our next one hundred projects and continue to
make an impact for decades to come.

Sincerely, Jim and Nick

JAMES SCHOCH                                                                  NICK LAUTZENHEISER
Chair, Board of Trustees                                                     Development Coordinator
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Safe Boating & Fishing Festival
Pleasant Hill Lake Park
$2,850
Pleasant Hill Lake Park Fund

Muskingum Watershed Education Experience
Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District
$2,015
Crossroads RC&D Conservation Fund

History Project
Pleasant Hill Lake Park
$500
Pleasant Hill Lake Park Fund

Ice Rescue Equipment
Mifflin Community Vol. Fire Department
$1,491
Charitable Endowment Fund

Clendening Lake Campground AED
Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District
$1,596
Charitable Endowment Fund

Fall Festival Inflatables
Atwood Area Fall Festival
$2,640
Atwood Lake Park Fund

Tappan Lake VFD AEDs
Tappan Lake Volunteer Fire Department
$4,437
Charitable Endowment Fund

Trail Information Kiosk
Friends of the Lower Muskingum River
$548
Crossroads RC&D Conservation Fund

2018 GRANTS
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Fall Festival Inflatables

Safe Boating & Fishing Festival



On July 8 Nick Lautzenheiser, Foundation
Development Coordinator, completed the third
annual Tour de MWCD. This fundraiser
supports the Bike and Hike Fund, which was
established by Nick and his wife, Marissa, in
2016 to support bicycle and trail projects in
the Muskingum Watershed, including trails in
parks and communities, bike lanes and signage
on roads, and trailhead amenities.

The 2018 Tour was a one-day, 214-mile bicycle
ride, starting at Nick’s home near Mineral City
and finishing at the MWCD Main Office in New
Philadelphia. The route highlighted the
southeastern portion of the watershed and
visited Tippecanoe, Barnesville, Caldwell,
McConnelsville, Zanesville, Plainfield and six
MWCD lakes. The ride took 12 hours and 30
minutes.

“This was the hardest of the three Tours de
MWCD, even though last year’s ride was 25
miles longer,” said Lautzenheiser. “The route
included over 11,000 feet of climbing through
some of the hilliest parts of the watershed. I
really enjoyed the section through Morgan
County, which traveled through the AEP
ReCreation Lands, McConnelsville, and along a
portion of the Muskingum River.”

The Tour de MWCD started in 2016 as an idea
to raise funds for the newly established Bike
and Hike Fund. The success and enjoyment of
the ride helped turn the Tour into an annual
fundraiser. “I hope to continue this ride each
year,” said Lautzenheiser. “I’m already planning
the 2019 Tour de MWCD, which will likely
travel through the western portion of the
Muskingum Watershed.”

Since 2016, the Tour de MWCD has raised over
$6,300 for the Foundation’s Bike and Hike
Fund.
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TOUR DE MWCD

Lautzenheiser at the Big Muskie bucket in Morgan County



MINI GRANT PROGRAM
2018 was the third year of the Foundation’s Mini Grant Program. The Mini Grant Program is open to the
thirteen youth camps along Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District lakes and funds projects and
programs supporting recreation, natural resource conservation, and outdoor and environmental education.
Since 2016, the Foundation has awarded 13 Mini Grants, totaling more than $15,000.

The Mini Grant Program evolved as a way to support the programs and projects of the youth camps. All of the
proceeds from the Foundation’s Annual Meeting fundraiser support the Mini Grant Program.

“The Mini Grant Program was established to help support the great work of these camps by providing
additional resources to enhance the educational experience and increase recreational opportunities for these
youth,” said Development Coordinator Nick Lautzenheiser. “The Mini Grant Program has supported some
really great projects that may not have otherwise been possible,” added Lautzenheiser.

“The Mini Grant Program has been extremely successful,” said Foundation Board of Trustees Chair Jim
Schoch. “We cannot thank our generous Annual Meeting sponsors and attendees enough for helping make
this program possible.”
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2018 MINI GRANT AWARDS

GLOBE Hydrology Investigation
Camp Nuhop (Pleasant Hill Lake)
$1,000

Forest Lookout
Camp Roosevelt Firebird (Leesville Lake)
$2,000

Natural Playground & Music Walls
Camp Wakonda (Leesville Lake) 
$1,000

Educational Weather Station
Ohio FFA Camp Muskingum (Leesville Lake) 
$1,590

2018 Mini Grant Award Recipients



Educational Weather Station, Ohio FFA Camp Muskingum

Natural Playground & Music Walls, Camp Wakonda

Forest Lookout, Camp Roosevelt Firebird

GLOBE Hydrology Investigation, Camp Nuhop



GOLF OUTING
The 20th Annual Golf Outing was held on
August 9 at Oak Shadows Golf Club in New
Philadelphia. The event was the Foundation’s
second-largest fundraiser ever, netting more
than $26,000. There were 19 major sponsors,
including three Platinum Sponsors, three Gold
Sponsors, and 13 Silver Sponsors. There were
also 28 Hole Sponsors.

“Our golf outing continues to be a great
fundraiser,” said Board of Trustees Chair Jim
Schoch. “We cannot thank our major sponsors
and participants enough for making the 2018
outing so successful!”

The 21st Annual Golf Outing is scheduled for
August 8, 2019 at Oak Shadows Golf Club.

Platinum Sponsors Gold Sponsors Silver Sponsors
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Proximity Contest Winners
Long Putt, Hole 1: Chris Nye
Closest to Pin, Hole 8: Errick Flinner
Longest Drive, Hole 10: Eric Snodgrass
Closest to the Pin, Hole 15: Waseem Khalifa

Skins Winners
Team AECOM, Hole 14 (Eagle)
Team Byrom, Hole 17 (Eagle)

4th Place: Team OHM Advisors

2nd Place: Team AECOM1st Place: Team WesBanco

3rd Place: Team USGS



Charitable Endowment Fund
Established to support projects and programs 
throughout the Conservancy District.

Thomas W. Hudson Endowment Fund
Established in memory of Thomas W. Hudson, this 
fund supports conservation projects at Atwood Lake.

Crossroads RC&D Conservation Fund
Established to continue the legacy of the former 
Crossroads RC&D Council, this fund supports natural 
resource conservation, environmental education, and 
outdoor recreation projects.

Atwood Lake Park Fund
Established through an agreement with the Atwood 
Area Fall Festival, this fund supports capital 
improvements to Atwood Lake Park.

Bike and Hike Fund
Established to support bicycling and trail 
infrastructure projects throughout the Muskingum 
Watershed.

Boating Safety and Education Fund
Established to support programming for boating 
education and safety at Atwood Lake. Donations to 
this fund support programs such as the Junior Sailing 
Program.

Butch Heavilin Memorial Dog Park Fund
Established in memory of Butch Heavilin, this fund 
supports the development and operation of a dog 
park at Atwood Lake Park. 

James R. Pitney Law Enforcement Fund
Established in memory of former MWCD Ranger, 
James R. Pitney, this fund supports training and 
education for MWCD rangers and peace officers in 
Ashland and Richland counties. 

Boating Safety and Education Fund
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Butch Heavilin Memorial Dog Park Fund

CHARITABLE FUNDS

Crossroads RC&D Conservation Fund



Atwood Lake Park Amphitheater Fund
Established to support the development of the 
amphitheater site at Atwood Lake Park.

Regis Wissler Endowment Fund
Established in memory of Regis Wissler, this fund 
supports improvements and enhancements at 
Seneca Lake Park.

Piedmont Lake Fund
Established by the Belmont Better Hunting and 
Fishing Club, this fund supports improvements at 
Piedmont Lake, particularly increasing fish 
populations.

Messerly Recreation Center Fund
Established by respected Ashland University 
professor and current Charles Mill Lake Park 
Activities Leader, Donna Messerly, this fund 
supports the development and operation of the 
Messerly Recreation Center at Charles Mill Lake 
Park.

Joey Moffitt Tappan Lake Park Fund
Established in memory of Joey Moffitt, this fund 
supports projects at Tappan Lake Park.

Pleasant Hill Equine Fund
Established to support equestrian trail 
development and maintenance in and around 
Pleasant Hill Lake Park.

Pleasant Hill Lake Park Fund
Established to support educational and recreational 
projects at Pleasant Hill Lake Park

General Fund
Established to support projects throughout the 
Conservancy District.

Messerly Recreation Center Fund

Pleasant Hill Equine Fund

CHARITABLE FUNDS
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Joey Moffitt Tappan Lake Park Fund



MEMBERS

$500 and greater
James Bates
Barbara & Keith Bennett
Mary Burley
Rex Carper &  Leslie Hudson 

Carper 
John & Ruth Davis
Alfred & Maryann Fearon
GPD Group
John Hoopingarner
Hull & Associates
Joanne Limbach
Rebecca Mastin
Donna Messerly
ms consultants, inc.
Omnipro Services, LLC
Donald Sweeney
Scott & Lisa Tritt

$250 - $499
ADR & Associates, Ltd.
Antero Resources
Dover Hydraulics, Inc.
Cindy & Jon Elsasser
Hasenstab Architects, Inc.
Nick & Marissa Lautzenheiser
K.E. McCartney & Associates
Robert & Marilyn Moorehead
S&ME, Inc.
TGC Engineering, LLC

$100 - $249
A. Graziani & Company, Inc.
Action Now Pest Control
William & Amanda Alderman
Marcia Baer
Bair, Goodie & Associates, Inc.
Jack Bardall
Behnke Landscape 

Architecture
Robert G. Blanke
Chris Bonnet
Bonne & Gary Crigger
Thomas & Nancy Depler
DLZ
James & Jo Ann Ekey
Environmental Design Group
Belle Everett
James & Heidi Gresh

Hammontree & Associates, 
Ltd.

Faye Heston
Theodore & Jane Hieronymus
Frank & Kathleen Jackson
Kramer Engineers
Robert & Linda Kuchner
William Lebold
Jon Little
Sean & Melissa Logan
Michael Mahaffey
Bill Martin
Mark Haynes Construction, Inc.
Wilma & Carl Martino
Douglas McLarnan
Tricia Miller
Richard Milleson
David Nash
F. Scott O’Donnell
David & Nancy Parham
Thomas Schauer
Robert & Trudy Sensel
Stahl Sheaffer Engineering
Mark Swiger
Mary Ellen Williams
Trent Yoder

$50 - $99
Gina & David Ferri
Harry & Dee Ann Horstman
Gary & Judy Lenhart
Gordon & Margaret Maupin
Karen Miller
Rebecca Oakes
DuWayne & Kathleen Porter
James Pringle
Thomas Stanley

$25 - $49
David P. Bolanz
Jayne Ann & Jeff Fankhauser
David Goerig
Megan Langham
Diane Moffitt
Michael & Francine Rekstis
James & Barbara Schoch
Kathryn L. Smith
Gary Spahr
Gladys Triplett
Raymond Vacha

GOLF OUTING SPONSORS

PLATINUM SPONSORS 
($3,000)
Michael Baker International
ms consultants, inc.
Omnipro Services, LLC

GOLD SPONSORS ($2,000)
DLZ
GPD Group
KeyBank

SILVER SPONSORS ($1,000)
AECOM
Beaver Excavating
CTL Engineering
Environmental Design Group
Gannett Fleming
OHM Advisors
Rea & Associates
S&ME, Inc.
Shrock Premier Custom 

Construction
Stantec
Turner Oil & Gas Properties
Whitaker-Myers Group
Woolpert

HOLE SPONSORS ($100)
A. Graziani & Company, Inc.
Action Now Pest Control
Atwood Area Fall Festival
AultCare
Bair Goodie & Associates, Inc.
Bell Music Company
Bloom’s Printing & Design
Civil & Environmental 

Consultants, Inc. 
Civil Design Associates, Inc.
Domokur Architects
Dover Hydraulics, Inc.
DWA Recreation
Ferris Chevrolet Buick Cadillac
Geotechnical Consultants, Inc.
Hasenstab Architects
Faye Heston
Hull & Associates
Joanne Limbach
Mark Haynes Construction, Inc.
Palmer Engineering

RETTEW
Sean Logan & Associates LLC
Stahl Sheaffer Engineering
Staley Technologies
U.S. Geological Survey
WesBanco Bank, Inc.
Whitaker-Myers Group

ANNUAL MEETING SPONSORS

EVENT SPONSORS ($1,000)
Environmental Design Group
GPD Group
Woolpert

TABLE SPONSORS ($500)
Antero Resources
DLZ
Dover Hydraulics, Inc.
ms consultants, inc.
Michael Baker International
Omnipro Services, LLC
Stantec

PROGRAM SPONSORS ($100)
AultCare
CTI Engineers
DWA Recreation
Alfred & Maryann Fearon
Hammontree & Associates, 

Ltd.
Faye Heston
John & Susan Hoopingarner
Hull & Associates
Michael Baker International
Milleson Insurance Agency
Robert & Marilyn Moorehead 
MWCD Board of Directors
Palmer Engineering
S&ME, Inc.

2018 DONORS
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TOUR DE MWCD 
CONTRIBUTORS

Barbara & Keith Bennett
Rex & Leslie Carper
Jane Clay
Steve & Kristy Fairman
Rose Geib
Faye Heston
John Hoopingarner
James Houglan
Don & Vicky Lautzenheiser
Marcia Lautzenheiser
Marissa & Nick Lautzenheiser
Gary & Judy Lenhart
Joanne Limbach
Michael Mahaffey 
James & Melinda Marley
Wilma & Carl Martino
Karen Miller
Robert & Marilyn Moorehead
David Nash
DuWayne & Kathleen Porter
Gabriel Riggle
Scott & Lisa Tritt

BENEFIT SWIM 
CONTRIBUTORS

Atwood Lake Boats, Inc.
Lynn & Bonnie Beaumont
Rex & Leslie Carper
Richard & Marcia Enslen
John & Susan Hoopingarner
Robert & Linda Kuchner
Marylee Llewellyn
Wilma & Carl Martino
James McWhorter
Theresa & Bruce Moore
Helen Senhauser
Scott Sieverts
Joni Stahura
Kenneth & Suzanne Weegar
Jim & Laurel Wemple

ATWOOD CUP CONTRIBUTORS

Karen & John Brenneman
Rex & Leslie Carper
Darryll & Davida Headley

John & Susan Hoopingarner
Tim & Linda Kamerer
Bob & Linda Kuchner
Corey Lenhart
Gary & Judy Lenhart
Janice Marciniak
James McWhorter
Glenn & Marjorie Patterson
Sailing Buckeyes Yacht Club
Joni Stahura

OTHER CONTRIBUTORS

Scott Allen
Anonymous
Atwood Area Fall Festival
Josh Bauer
Beaver Excavating
David Bensinger
Richard Bible
Big Fish General Store & Bait
Shirley Braun
Buckeye Trail Association
Mary & Joe Burley
Bryan Butler
Colby Byrom
Dennis Check
Chesapeake Energy
Cincinnati Life Insurance 

Company
Cline Bros. Tree Specialists
Jason Collins
Bryan Cotleur
James Cugliari
John & Ruth Davis
Zack Deems
Boone Ellis
Ron Erb
Steve Feix
Jason Fescemyer
Jack Ford
Matt Garrison
Dennis Gonano
James Gresh
Greg Gurney
Fred Hammon
Anne Herron
Gene Hill
Paige Kelly
Kevin Kershner
Dan Klecha

Matt Lascola
Marissa & Nick Lautzenheiser
Gary & Judy Lenhart
Joanne Limbach
Loudonville Mohican 

Convention & Visitors 
Bureau

Loudonville Public Library
Michael Mahaffey
Malabar Farm Foundation
Mansfield Noon Optimist Club
Mansfield/Richland County 

Public Library
Ryan Mastowski
Gordon & Margaret Maupin
Douglas McLarnan
Greg Mencer
Joe Mendes
Justin Meranda
Donna Messerly
Clifford & Jeannine Miller
Karen Miller
Jonathan Mizer
Modern Home Supply, Inc.
Mohican Historical Society
MooMali’s Perrysville Drive-In, 

LLC
Zac Morris
Thomas Mosure
Matt Mroczkowski
Tim & Linda Murray
Chris Nye
Dean & Margaret Ott
Matt Ott
Josh Paxton
Perrysville C-Store LLC
PH Golden Corp.-Pleasant Hill       

Golf Course
Phase Two Pizza
James Pringle
Raby Hardware
Matthew Rehfus
Michael Rehfus
Ken Ricker
Clayton Rico
Joseph Rikk
Amanda Ritzler
Robert D. Berry, D.C., Inc.
Arthur Rometo
Rover Pipeline History Funds
Schraedly Marine, Inc.

Boris Slogar
A.J. Smith
Sprang’s Truck & R.V. Center
Stake’s IGA
Strand Associates, Inc.
Jenna Swihart
Tina Starnes
David Straub
Michael Swan
Tracy Tedrow
Thrivent Financial
Ted Wellman
Angie Wells
Robert Wenzell
The Whiffletree
Josh White
Mike Wytrzyszczewski
Jeff Yohe
Your Digital Partner LLC

EVENT VOLUNTEERS

Barbara Bennett
Adria Bergeron
John Davis
Belle Everett
Lynn Gilland
Marissa Lautzenheiser
Anna Miller
Karen Miller
James Schoch
Deana Schrump
Scott Tritt

SPECIAL THANKS

Bensons Market & Catering
Craig McConnell & staff at 

Oak Shadows Golf Club
Thomas Flood & staff at 

Performing Arts Center

2018 DONORS
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REVENUES

EXPENSES

FINANCIAL POSITION
ASSETS
Current Assets* 2018 2017
Checking $237,120.90 $168,976.35 
High-Yield Savings $46,516.47 $46,493.26
Total Current Assets $283,637.37 $215,469.61

Investments**
Charitable Endowment Fund $207,327.99 $224,325.53
Thomas W. Hudson Fund $269,201.40 $294,696.49
Crossroads RC&D Fund $124,692.50 $136,640.04
Total Investments $601,221.89 $655,662.06

Total Assets $884,859.26 $871,131.67

NET ASSETS
Unrestricted $95,509.86 $74,690.80
Temporarily Restricted $787,849.40 $794,904.87
Permanently Restricted $1,500.00 $1,500.00
Total Net Assets $884,859.26 $871,131.67

STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES
REVENUES 2018 2017
Memberships $15,007.00 $15,085.00
Fundraisers $47,232.00 $63,565.76
SCF Reimbursement*** $0.00 $5,852.26
Other Contributions $45,670.05 $10,464.03
Total Revenues $107,909.05 $94,967.05

EXPENSES
Grants $11,113.85 $23,937.00
Fundraiser Expenses $11,939.82 $17,653.77
General Administration $8,820.50 $9,958.57
Asset Transfer $7,890.33 $7,937.79
Total Expenses $39,764.50 $59,487.13

*Balances as of December 31, 2018 and December 31, 2017; 2018 balances unaudited.
**Endowment funds held by the Stark Community Foundation (SCF). 
***Reimbursement from Stark Community Foundation for grants awarded from 
Charitable Endowment Fund, Thomas W. Hudson Fund, and Crossroads RC&D Fund.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY

Fundraiser Expenses 30.0%
Professional Fees 7.3%
Insurance 3.3%
Office Expenses 11.5%
Grants 27.9%
Asset Transfer 19.8%

Memberships 13.9%
Fundraisers 43.8%
Other Contribution 42.3%

Muskingum Watershed Conservancy Foundation
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James Bates

John Davis

Belle Everett

Faye Heston 
Secretary/Treasurer

John Hoopingarner

Harry Horstman
Vice-Chairman

Leslie Hudson Carper

Gary Lenhart

Gordon Maupin 

DuWayne Porter

James Schoch
Chairman

ABOUT US

The Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District (MWCD) Charitable Endowment Fund was established in
1996 as a component fund of the Stark Community Foundation to provide donors an opportunity to make
tax-deductible contributions to support the mission of the MWCD. The Muskingum Watershed Conservancy
Foundation was officially incorporated in February 2001 as a 501(c)3 nonprofit charitable organization with
the mission of providing financial resources to enhance facilities, programs, and conservation efforts on or
adjacent to Conservancy District lands and waters.

There are currently 16 charitable funds within the Foundation, which support conservation, water quality,
recreation, and environmental education projects throughout the Muskingum Watershed. Since 2004, the
Foundation has funded 111 projects totaling over $370,000.

In addition to supporting worthwhile conservation and recreation projects, the Foundation was created to
help donors meet their charitable goals. The Foundation has helped a number of individuals realize dreams
and honor loved ones by establishing charitable funds in their memory.

If you are in need of assistance in developing a charitable contribution plan or establishing a new charitable
fund, please contact Nick Lautzenheiser, Development Coordinator, at 330-556-4831 or nick@mwcd.org.
For more information, please visit muskingumfoundation.org.

Nick Lautzenheiser
Development Coordinator

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

STAFF

OUR MISSION

The Muskingum Watershed Conservancy Foundation is dedicated to supporting the mission of the
Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District by providing financial resources that enhance facilities,
programs and conservation efforts on or adjacent to District lands and waters.

ABOUT THE FOUNDATION

Muskingum Watershed Conservancy Foundation
Annual Report 2018



1319 Third Street NW, P.O. Box 349
New Philadelphia, Ohio 44663

330-556-4831 | 877-363-8500 x2506
muskingumfoundation.org | nick@mwcd.org
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